
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

Debbie Payne, who is the Chief Deputy Clerk for the City of Winchester 

Circuit Court, was recently honored by the City of Winchester for her 

outstanding service to the community. She received the Barton Hero 

Award that recognizes an individual or group of people who go "above 

and beyond the call of duty in service to our community." 

Debbie has worked in the City of Winchester Circuit Court Clerk’s Office 

since 1986, and as this award demonstrates, she is a vital member of the 

circuit court clerk’s staff. 

Debbie’s example of leadership and community commitment provides a 

living testimony of the important role that the Circuit Court Clerk's 

Office plays in local government, in state government and in 

communities throughout Virginia. 


